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INFORMATION REPORT 

 
ORIGIN 
 
Motion during Regional Council meeting on May 8, 2018: That Halifax Regional Council request a staff 
report on the implementation of an immediate TICK AWARENESS CAMPAIGN through PSAs, social media 
messaging and any other means of communicating public awareness on the issue of ticks including tips on 
how to protect your person/pet from ticks. 
 
 
LEGISLATIVE AUTHORITY 
 
Public health protection and associated promotion is primarily a federal and provincial government 
authority.  
 
 
BACKGROUND 
 
The risk and prevalence of tick-bite-inflicted illnesses such as Lyme disease continues to increase across 
Canada, with Nova Scotia reporting the highest per capita rate of confirmed Lyme disease in the country. 
In May 2017, the federal government announced $4 million in funding to establish a Lyme disease research 
network and create standardized educational materials to increase national awareness to improve 
prevention, identification, treatment and management of the disease. Nova Scotia Public Health has also 
been actively sharing its tick awareness and education materials with municipalities. With experts warning 
that 2018 will be the worst season yet for the black legged ticks that cause Lyme disease, municipalities 
across the province are stepping up public awareness efforts. The Municipality of the District of Lunenburg 
launched a $120,000 education and prevention campaign (Lunenburg County accounted for about 80 per 
cent of the province’s reported Lyme disease in 2016) to address what the local mayor has called “an 
epidemic in the area.” This is not the case for Halifax Regional Municipality. 
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DISCUSSION 
 
In June 2017, Corporate Communications began sharing the province’s tick safety campaign materials 
through its digital screen network across the municipality (47 locations – 32 external, 15 internal), on 
halifax.ca, and through its social media channels including paid Facebook ads to drive traffic to the linked 
website information. This activity continued through October 2017 except for the information on the 
municipal website, which remained in place.  
 
As the responsible authority, Nova Scotia Public Health maintains the most current and referenced 
information regarding tick safety for the province. The province’s approach (focusing on social rather than 
traditional media) aims to balance the need to educate people on tick bite prevention and management 
without creating undue alarm that would keep them from enjoying outdoor parks and facilities. Raising the 
profile of this information by frequently sharing it through various municipal channels, social media 
advertising, posters and promoting at existing events is the most efficient and effective way for the 
municipality to help increase awareness and influence behaviour.  
 
To that end, Corporate Communications received from the province a suite of awareness and education 
materials in various formats (web, social/mobile, digital screens, downloadable poster file for printing – see 
Appendix A “Nova Scotia Health Tick Safety Promotion Materials”), which started being deployed during 
the week of May 14 as noted above in addition to amplifying the province’s social media feeds. The 
information was also shared with staff in Parks & Recreation to determine where it can be most 
appropriately displayed in print. The municipality’s large geography with 900 parks makes it challenging 
and cost prohibitive to address through signage; Corporate Communications will work with P&R and tick 
location information provided by the province to determine if and where posters/signage is needed. Posters 
have been distributed to Recreations centres, Customer Service Centres, and Halifax Public Libraries, and 
the file can be downloaded at https://novascotia.ca/ticksafety/poster.pdf for further distribution. 
 
 
FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS 
 
There are nominal costs associated with printing of posters and social media advertising (less than $1,000) 
that is covered under Corporate Communications’ existing operating budget. Any cost with potential 
signage at parks would need to be determined based upon assessed need and the quantity and materials 
involved. 
 
 
COMMUNITY ENGAGEMENT 
 
The municipality’s communications efforts aim to amplify Nova Scotia Public Health’s mandate to raise 
awareness and educate the public about Lyme disease prevention. Any public engagement on the subject 
would fall under the province’s mandate. 
 
 
ATTACHMENTS 
 
Appendix A “Nova Scotia Health Tick Safety Promotion Materials” 
 
 
 
A copy of this report can be obtained online at halifax.ca or by contacting the Office of the Municipal Clerk at 
902.490.4210. 
 
Report Prepared by: Bruce DeBaie, Managing Director, Corporate Communications, 902-490-2348 
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Appendix A “Nova Scotia Health Tick Safety Promotion Materials” 
 
Digital screens/social media ads 
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Tick Check Poster 


